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	GOSPORT OLDER PERSONS FORUM
MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE  MEETING
Friday 1st March 2019.  Held GBC Committee Room 2
10am - 12pm


Present:

	David Gary 

Evelyn Gary

Richard Strong 

Ellen Coughlin 

Suzanne Pepper
	Jill Whitcher 
Maureen Emment  
Maxine Sewell (Chair)

Janet Chapman


In Attendance- 
 Barry Blanden (Men’s Shed), Justine Manning (GBC),Donna Simpson (Southern Health), Sue Seymour, (Autism Ambassador)
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	1
	
	Apologies: Cllr. John Beavis, Angela Gould (Age Concern Gosport)  Dawn Ward (GVA), Edith Kinghorn.
	ACTION
 Chair
Maxine Sewell

	2
	a
b
	Minutes of the last Meeting ist February 2019
Accuracy  The name of the Minister at St Mary’s Church is actually Hazel O’Sullivan not Hazel O’Connor as stated in the previous minutes.
Matters arising not covered on the agenda
i. Willow Group PPG. David and Evelyn Gary to attend meeting at Brune Park Surgery.  Report to follow.
ii. Mobility Scooter Project. Edith Kinghorn and Suzanne Pepper to discuss the way forward. Report to follow.
iii. War Memorial Crutches returns. David has written asking for approval of the Press release he wishes to put out.  As yet there is not any response. David will chase up.
iv. Men’s Social Group in the Discovery Centre.  Donna Simpson informed GOPF that at present it is not known if this group will be sustainable. Richard asked whether there is a health condition criteria. There is no barrier to men over the age of 50 attending. The main difficulty seems to be getting the information of the group out to the wider public.

	EC
DG, EG
EK, SP
DG
DS
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	a
b
	Finance
£3,121 in the bank.  This includes payments from GBC and the Gosport Lottery. Richard is querying the quote from our insurers as this appears to have  omitted our public liability element, which is necessary for our functions.
Fundraising 
We are on target to receive £769 in total for the first year of the Lottery. GOPF are still deciding on which, if any, grants could be applicable for us to apply for.
Ben’s Charity for the Automotive Industry has a Continuing Care Village and also helps people in other ways.  The Andrew Lloyd Webber Foundation fund gives grants towards Heritage Skills and Heritage Works. 

	RS
SP
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	a
b
c
d

	Sub-Group Reports
Committee Progress.  The budget has been set for the Spring Open Meeting, allowing for payment the Holy Trinity for the use of the church and the printing of the flyers for the event.  
Town Centre and Commercial Enterprise 
HCC have agreed the Bus and Taxi places for the waterfront development, The company bidding for the development is currently in talks with GBC about the viability of the build.
Membership
Ellen has recruited three new members.  They have been added to our mailing/email list.
Any Other Group Update 

Town Centre & Commerce
Plans for the redevelopment of the Police Station have not yet been submitted.
Transport 
First Bus timetables have now changed. Local services for routes 10 and 11 are stopping earlier in the day. Please check timetables for exact timings. Bus fares have also changed and will now be in multiples of 50 pence.
DG has been informed that passenger numbers for the Gosport Ferry are falling by approximately 8% p.a. 
Facebook  
The GOPF facebook page is continuing to attract viewers and actual engagement with the posts is up by 1.7%.

	ALL
Cll. JB
EC

	5
	a
b
	Open Meeting 
Everything has been agreed for the Open Meeting.  David to distribute flyers and run press releases for the event.
Richard to ensure we have enough membership forms to hand out.
GOPF will also give out as much information of activities and clubs that people can attend.

	DG
RS
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	Any Other Business.
a. The Digital Strategy has been agreed.
b. A meeting will be arranged with Edith to discuss future grant bids.
c. Cll. Beavis will ask the leader of the council to address the AGM.
d. Cll. Beavis informed us that the Interconnector cables are now being placed in Lee on the Solent. The 250 ton Transformers are arriving in July.
e. The skate park in Lee on the Solent is being moved to Pirates Cove.
f. DG informed us that Ofgem have given companies the right, if they wish, to charge a higher tariff to customers who have not had a smart meter installed by 2020. If you have a letter to say that a smart meter could not be installed at your address you are not liable to pay the higher tariff. This is the information at present. Should this change we will let you know.
	SP
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JB
DG

	
	
	Meeting Closed at 11.25am
	


 All meetings to be held at 10am in the Council Offices, Committee Room 2,  unless otherwise notified.
	April 5th
	Suzanne Pepper
	May 3rd 
	Jill Witcher

	June 7th
	Edith Kinghorn
	July 5th
	David Gary

	September 6th 
	Janet Chapman
	October 4th
	Forum AGM (Council Chamber)


